units.

-

cation of sSOUTE~
Cco. for 2 non-
roration

CASE 2288: Appli

VEST PRODUCTION

standard gas p
Ak

|

T——— IR S gl R

v B AR %@?ﬁvﬁ%







COLPnNY, a co-partnersnip, Ldublau;ub
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AFPLICLTICN OF SCUTEWEST PROGDUCTION

NON-STANULED..GAS ERCULTICN.
JAKCT? A5 POSL NF SIN JU”

MEXICG, CONSISTTIIG OF
WEST HALE {(43) of 3uCTION 4, I3
. NORTH, RANGE 11 WEST, N.I. LCEPT
3.3% AZRES DASCRIBED L8 FOLLY

REGINNING at 2 point where the South
line of Hi gbxgv 550 intersects the
East linc of the NEiSW. of Section

7, T BC-N, Fa ll—.v, N.l"lo\. olvio’
THEENCE South 3%Z feet, more or less
to the North side of the public
(0l1d Farm*ngtﬁn—»ucec Highway);
THENCE | esterly along the Horth side
of sald road 787 feet;

THENCE North 52C feet. more or less, to
the South line cof said Highway 55C;
TEENCE Easterly along the 3South line of
said Highway €52 feet, more or less

to the point of beginning,

EXCEPTING therefrom the following tract:

BEGINNING at @ point where the North
line of the public road (old Farmington-
Aztec nghway) crosses the Eest line of
said NH £3Ws

THENCE runn1ng North on said line 150
feet;

THENCE in a Southwesterly direction
parallel with said;public roai 50
feet;

THENCE South 150 feet to the North side
of said public road;

THENCE Northeasterly along the North
side of said public rcad to the point
of beginning.
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Comes now the applicant, S3OUTHW=ST PRCS

co-partnership consisting »f John H. Hill =a
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certing 1o 3.27 acrs troct opecificnlly describet in the
ceplion here~f,

2. That 213 of tre Ui »f the obove seseribed Section
lies within the Basin-iiekete Gos ool of S=2n Juwsn County, New

tiexico, an. thet the capticnel lan<s are 211 underlsin by the
Daxota feormztion, tno are reascnrbly expectel to proaves gag
therefrom.

3. Thet sprlicant has Trilled s well at 2 staEndarsd loca-
tinn in the Wi of said Section 7 ond complieted the srme os 2

commercial producer in the Jzkota formation.

L. Thet the 3.37 zcre troct specificolly described in
. . . - . -1 . o
the caption hereof znc lvipne within the VWi of the above

described Sectinn 7 is owned by Harold Marion Brimhz1ll ani

Y. Brimhall, wheose address is 4545 North First

Place, Phoenix, firiz. Thet opplicant has made cvery rezsonable

T W ALY M AU Y 0 9k € BB e, oA Y i R T AR, ke e

effort to obtain a lezsse from

inZividuals or to obtain

their Joinder in the above described well, and said owners
have consistently refused to make any reasonable agreement

concerning the drilling and completion of such well. That

the above described Wz of Section 7, excluding the 3.3% acres

et T Tkt ot AT %

ovned by Herold Marion Brimhall and wife, Maleta Y. Brimhzll,

as set out above, contains 327.01 acres, znd that epplicant is
entitled to an Order of this Commission establishing 2 non-

standar? proratiocn unit for productlon from the Dakotz forma-
tion from the =above described well consisting of 327.01 zcres

At nm
Tl

¢ the lands descrived in the caption

o

anc

ct

[

plicant is further entitled tec szid Order providing that it be
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nte
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such non-stendard prorsztion unit.
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OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

® O BOX 87%
SANTA FE. NEW MEXICO

Juns 8, 1961
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LAND COMMISSIONER
€. 8. JOHNNY WALKER
MEMBER

GOVERNOR .

EDWIN L. MECH (A
CHAIRMAR

Stute of

Netw Flexico

@ il Eongerbation Commission

.. 0.

June

Nzr. George Verity
152 Petroleum Center Building
Farmington, New Mexico

Dear Sir:

Enclosed herewith are

s0X 871
SANTA FE

8. 1961

Re: CASE NO. 1288
ORDER No. R-1991
APPLICANT:

STATE GEOLOGIST
A. L. PORTER, JR.

gouthwest Production Company

two copicse of the above-referenced
Commission orderx recently entered in the subject case.

Very truly yours,/\

4 Ak, .

ir/
carbon copy of order also sent

Hobba occ__ X
Artesia OCC
Aztec 0OCC x

OTHER Mr. Columbus setsel

A. L. PORTER, Jr.
Secretary-Director

[ SRR

s

S

SECRETARY - DIKEC TOR

o A I

o N0 i A et A
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DOCKET: EXAMINER HEARING - WEDNESDAY, MAY 24, 1961

9 A.M. - OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION CONFERENCE ROOM
STATE LAND OFFICE BUILDING, SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

The following cases will be heard before Elvis A, Utz, e¢xaminer, or Daniel
S. Nutter, as alternate examiner:

CASES 2291 through 2296 will not be heard before 1:30 p.m.

CASE 2280: Application of Continental Oil Company for a non-stanaara

] gas proration unit and for an unorthodox gas well location,
i Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-styled

>§ cause, seeks the establishment of a 240-acre¢ non-standerd
gas proration unit in the Eumont Gas Pool consisting of the
E/2 E/2, SW/4 SE/4 and the SE/4 SW/4 of Section 17, Township
21 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, to be

¥ dedicated to its Lockhart A-17 Well No. 2, at an unorthodox
location 1980 feet from the South line and 660 feet from the
& : East line of said Section 17.

CASE 2281: Application of Continental Oil Company for an exception to
Rule 309 (a), Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant. in the
above-styled cause, seeks permission to commingle the Mal jamar
Pool production from all wells presently completed or here-
after drilled on its Taylor Lease, comprising the SW/4 of
Section 14, Township 17 South, Range 32 East, Lea County,

New Mexico, and on its Federal Miller BX Lease, comprising

the E/2 of said Section 14, after separately metering the
prodvection from each lease.

CASE 2282: Application of Continental Oil Company for an amendment of
Order No. R-1602. Applicant, in the above-styled cause,
seeks an amendaient of Order No. R-1602 changing the effective ;
date thereof and making the provisions of said order effective :
as of March 1, 1960. _ i

CASE 2283: Application of Skelly Oil Company for an exception to Rule
303 (a), Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks permission to commingle the Denton
(Devonian) Pool production and the Denton-Wolfcamp Pool
production on its Mexico "F" Lease comprising Lots 1, 2, 3,
and 4, the SW/4 NE/4 and the SW/4 NW/4 of Section 2, Township
15 South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and to
allocate the production to each well in each pool om the .
basis of periodic well tests.
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CASE 2284 :

CASE 2285:

CASE 2286:

CASE 2287:

Application of Skelly Oil Company for an exception to Rule

303 (a), Lea County, New Mexico., Applicant, in the above-
styled cause, seeks permission to commingle the o0il production
from the Hare and Drinkard Pools with the distillate production
from the Blinebry and Tubb Gas Pools on its E, A, Sticher
Lease, consisting of the N/2 SW/4 of Section 4, Township 22

~ South, Range 37 East, Lea County, New Mexico, and to allocate

the production to each well in each pnol on the basis of
periodic well tests,

Application of Texaco Inc., for an unorthodox gas well
location, Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the above-
-styled cause, seeks approval of an unorthodox gas well
location in the Tubb Gas Pool for its A. H, Blinebry NCT-1
Well No. 8, located 1980 feet from the North line and 330
feet from the West line of Section 33, Township 22 South,
Range 38 East, Lea County., New Mexico.

Application of Aztec 0il & Gas Company for an exception to
Rule 309 (a), San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in
the above-styled cause, seeks permission to commingle the
Totah-Gallup Pool production from the following-described
leases, all in Township 29 North, Range 13 West, San Juan
County, Naw Mexico.

Federal Léase No. SF 079065 in Sections 19, 20 and 29,

State Lease B-11017-23 comprlslng 1n pertinent part the
SW/4 NW/4 of Section 20.

State Lease 8—11017—21 comprising in pertinent part the
NW/2 NW/4 of Section 20.

Smith-Eaten ‘°asc comprising in periineni pari the NE/2
SE/4, SE/4 NE/4 and the E/2 NW/4 of Section 20.

"Applicant proposes to commingle said production in a common

tank battery located on the SW/4 of said Section 20 after
separately metering the production from the State and fee-
leases only.

Application of Aztec 0Oil & Gas Cnmpany for an exception to
Rule 309 (a), San Juan County, New Mexice. Applicant,

the above-styled cause, seeks permission to commingle the
Totah-Gallup Pool production from five separate fee leases,
all located in Section 18, Township 29 North Range 13 West,

San Juan County, New Mexlco
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\ CASE 2288: Application of Southwest Production Company for two non-

L ' standard gas proration units, San Juan County, New Mexico.
| Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks the establish-
i went of two non-standard gas proration units in the Basin-
; | Dakota Gas Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico, described as

- follows:

\ (1) W/2 of Section 7, Township 30 North, Range 11 West, |
\ except the 3.39-acre tract therein owned by Harold M. Brimhall
i and Maleta Y. Brimhall, comprising the sum total approximatel%
327.01 acres.

. (2) E/2 of Section 7, Township 30 North, Range 11 West, \
except the 5/2 SW/4 SE/4; comprising in sum total approximatglf

k/,— 300 acres. A

CASE 2289: Application of Aspen Crude Purchasing Company for three non-.
standard o0il proration units, San Juan County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the ahove-styled cause, seeks the establish-
ment of the following-described non-standard oil proration
units in and adjacent to the Cha Cha-Gallup 0il Pool:

(i somieialnt soabiaaiey Al "
G i N S i N
R SRR o S

(1) Lot 1 and the S/2 SE/4 of Section 7, Township 28
North, Range 13 West;

(2) Lot 5 and the SE/4 SW/4 of said Section 7; and

(3) Lots 2, 3 and 4 of said Section 7, and 40.81 acres
; ' located between said Section 7 and Section 36, Township 29
North, Range 14 West;

all in San Juan County, New dexico.

CASE 2290: . Application of Aspen Crude Purchasing Company for three non-

' ' standard o0il proration units and for an unorthodox well
location, San Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-styled cause, seeks the establishment of the following- -
described non-standard oil proration units adjacent to the

- Totah-Gallup Oil Pool in Section 11, Township 28 North, Range
13 West, San Juan County, New Mexlco.

1) Lots 1 and 2 and the SE/4 SE/4, comprising 97.78
acres, to be dedicated to a well at a non-standard location
263 feet from the North line and 700 feet from the East line
of said Section 11.
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CASE 22900: (Cont.)

(2) Lots 3 and 4 and the SW/4 SW/4, comprising 97.58
acres.

(3) SW/4 SE/4 and the SE/4 SW/4, cemnricina 80 acres.

The following

S ey oL

CASE 2291;

CASE 2292:

CASE 2293:

cases will not be heard before 1:30 p.m.

Application of Pan American Petroleum Corporation for an
exception to Rule 303 (a), Lea County, New Mexico. Applicant,
in the above-styled cause, seeks permission to commingle,
prior to measurement, the Paddock, Brunson and Wantz-Abo

pool production from all wells on its Hugh Corrigan Lease,
comprising the NE/4 SE/4 of Section 33, Township 21 South,
Range 37 tast, Lea County, New Mexico, and to ailocate
production to each well in each pool on the basis of periodic
well tests.

Application of Humble Oil & Refining Company for permission
to take interference tests and transfer allowables in the
Cha Cha-Gallup Oil Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks permission to
take interference tests in the Cha Cha-Gallup Oil Pool,

San Juan County, New Mexico, by shutting in its Navajo Tribe
"L" Well No. 4, located in the SW/4 SE/4 of Section 26,
Township 29 North, Range 14 West, and transferring its
allowable to other wells on the same basic lease in such a
menner that no well will produce more than 125% of its
monthly allowable.

"Application of Great Western Drilling Company for approval

of the Grain Queen Unit Agreement, for permission to insti-
tute a waterflood project therein, for special rules govern-
ing said waterflood project including a provision for special
allowables, and for permission to commingle the production
from all leases in said uvnit, Lea Ccunty, New Mexico.
Applicant, in the above-styled cause, seeks approval of the
Grain Queen Unit Agreement, which unit embraces 200 acres of
State and fee lands in Township 13 South, Range 32 East,

Lea County, New Mexico, described as follows:
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CASE 2294:
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CASE 2295:

CASE 2296:

VO, 2

Section 5: SE/A NW/4, NE/4 99/ 4 anu tue 2,72 SW/2n
Section 8: NE/1 N&/4

Applicant further secks permission to institute a waterflood
project in said Graim Queen Unit Area and seeks the pro-
mulgation of special rules governing said project including

a provision for special allowables. Applicant further seeks
permission to commingle the unitized substances produced

from all leases in said Grain Queen Unit Area without separate
measurement in tanks on eacu individuz)! lence.

Application of El Paso Natural Gas Company for authorization
to conduct maximum pressure build-up tests, Applicant, in
the abaove-styled cause, seeks authorization to conduct
maximum pressure build-up tests in the Blanco-Mesaverde Gas
Pool, the Aztec-Pictured Cliffc Gas Pool, the Ballard-Pictured
Cliffs Gas Pool, the Fulcher Kutz-Pictured Cliffs Gas Pool,
and the South Blanca-Pictured Cliffs Gas Pool, San Juan and
Rio Arriba Counties, New Mexico. Applicant further seeks
establishment of speciai rulss governing said tests including
a provision authorizing the non-cancellation and/or transfer
of allowables from wells to be shut-in in cach poocl and
including 2 provision allowing substitute tests by adminis-
trative approval.

Application of Consolidatad 0il & Gas, Inc. for a dual
completion, a non-staendard ges proration unit and for an
unorthodox gas well location, San Juan County, New Mexico,
Applicant, in the ahbove-styled cause, seeks the establishment
¢f a 325.23-acre non-standerd gas proration unit in the
Basin-Dakota Gas Pool and in the Blaico-Mesaverde Gas Pool
consisting of the S/2 of Section 34, Township 32 North, Range
13 West, San Juan County, New Mexico, said urit to be dedi-
cated to its Robinson Brothers Well No. 1, proposed to be
dually compieicid in szid nanls at an unorthodox gas well
location for said pools at & point 1235 feet from the Souih
line and 760 feet from the East line of said Section 34,

Application of Consolidated Oil & Gas Iuc., for an order
force-pooling a standard 320-acre proration unit in the
Basin-Dakota Gas Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico,
Applicant, in the ahave-styled cause, seceks an order force-
Phugs el omloaco: caiiresty tomotns Hnsipne-Dakota CSuas Poosl

in the E/2 of Section 10, Township 21 North, Range 13 West,
San Juan County, New Mexico, to rm & standard 320-acre gas
proration unit. ‘

Ly Y 3 vl B
[PASEE I 22
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New MexicO nil Conservation Commission
P 0 Box B71
ganta Fe. New J<exico

cetsi C 0

Gentlemen:
re: Wy file 132C-L

Applications of 3outhwest
Production company for non-
standard £2s roration unitse.

Enclosed nerewith are the original snd two coples of

Two) separate applications for non-standard ga3s proration
<ts in the Basin-Dakota nos Pool of San Juan Sountye.
These applications may be neard before the Trial
Examiner.

Very truly yours,

A

Geo. L. VEr1LY

H
5
®
¥
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CoLuMBUS WETZEL
ATTORNEY AT LAW
B34 EAST DUNLAP STREET
PHOENIX 20. ARIZONA
Winoson 3-3834

May 22, 1961

The 011 & Gas Cormission of New Mexico
Capitol Bullding
Santa Fe, New Mexico

Gentlemen:

I represent Maleta Y. Brimhall and Harold M.
Brimhall, of 6546 North 1lst Place, Phoenix, Arizona.

Mrs. Brimhall has received a notice from your
office regarding proposed drilling operations which would
involve her property in San Juan County, New Mexico, as part
of a proposed pool.

This property is a part of the SEf of Section T,
Township 30, North, Range 11 West, NMEM.

Apparently the hearing on this matter is set for
Wednesday, May 24th.

Mr. and Mrs. Brimhall have not had sufficient
notice to arrange for representation at this hearing and
since they wish the opportunity to be heard, I am requesting
that the hearing, insofar as it affects their interests, be
continued for a reasonable time in order that they may make
proper arrangements for their appearance.

Will you please advise me immediately as to the
date of the recessed hearing.

Mr. and Mrs. Brimhall are protesting the inclusion
of their property in any opefafing pool and, therefore, are
entitled to the opportunity to make a formal protest and to
make an appearance 1n person and by attorney at any hearing
which affects their interests.

Veryktruly yours,

/ ' . RO -
: i/ L‘a ; .
e dictel
14 !

Columbus Wetzel
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Comes nowr the applicent, SOUTHWESY PLUSUCTICEH COMPLNY, 2
ce-partnership consisting of John E. Hill ana Joseph F.
Driscoll, 2nd 2lleges and states:

. That zpplicent is the owner of 21l =nd gas leases
covering all of the ki of the above described Section 7, ex-
cepting & 20 =2cre tract in the 5330

2. That all of the E2 of the above describvad Section 7/
lies within the basin-Dakota Gas Pool of 3an Juan Coﬁnty, New
Mexico, &and that the captioned lands are £11 underiain by the
Dakotea formation, anc 2rs rezsonably expected to produce gas

therefrom.

3. That aprlicent desires to drill 2 well at 2 standard

A Ea. R 1, P P

a commerclal producer in the JsXots lormslion.
T ~ -~ - -1

Le Thet the 27 zcre trzct speci

M

Paragraph 1 hereof and zn+ lying within the Bz »f the zovova

ONSTISTIEG O riL ”‘}F Tho Cnza Lo ﬁj/s//?
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E3CTrLioe ST SEVEEDS 0! Own2e DY Heroll csarion Lrinilo il ana
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wifle, Melets Y. Erimhall, whose soiress T2 0545 North Firsu
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LaCce, 1nacenix, L2 . 0o DALV il I3R0Q every renfoniovie

their joinder in the zbtove deccribed well, ond salc owners

have consistentliy refused 1o meke any ro2sonable azresment
v [=5]
concerning the drilliing ¢nd completion of such well, the

sbove described A% of 3ection 7, excluding the Z0 acres owned

o
[
b
o]
=
o
15

by Harola [erion Erinh
out above, contzins 2C0 acrez, and that zapplicant is entitled

to an Order of this Commission establishing a non-standard

proration unit for production from the Dakota formation from

the above described well consisting of 300 acres and being the

sy et bk 5 TR A T e N ot T w1

lands described in the caption hereof. That applicant is
further entitled to said Crder providing that it be granted a
300 acreage factor in setting the alilowzvle lfur such non-
standard proration unit.
5. That the names zand addresses of all interested pcirties
in this application, so fer as known to the applicant, cre set
out on Exhibit "&" attached hereto znd made z part hereof.
WHEREFCRE, zpplicant prays that this matter be set down

for a hearing before either Trizl Examiner or the Commission.

That due notice thereof be given in accord witn the ldws of

-
oy

the State of New Mexico and the Rules of this Commission, and
thet upon hearing thereof, from the evidence to be adducec,

This oommission ent=r itls Order estebllishiing e non=stencara

gas proration unit for ths lands described in the capticn

hereof and granting a 330 zcreage factor for the allowzble

for said non-stancard unit, 2nd making such further Croer as
the parties may be entitled to receive regarding the subject
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BEFORE THE OX" CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF -

THE APPLICATION OF SCUTHWEST PRODUCTION
COMPANY, a co-partnership, consisting of
JORN H. HILL and JOSEPH P. DRISCOLL, FOR
A NON-STANDARD GAS PRORATION UNIT IN THE
BASIN-DAKOTA GAS POOL OF SAN JUAN COUNTY,
KEW MEXICO, CONSISTING OF ALL OF THE

B WEST HALF (W) of SRCTION 7, TOWNSHIP

: 30 NORTH, RARGE 11 WEST, N.M.P.M., EXCEPT
3.39 ACRES DRSCRIBED AS FOLLOWS:

BEGINNING at a point where the South

1ins of Highway 550 intersaects the

East line of the NEi3W: of Section

7, T=30-N, Rsll-W, N.M.P.M,,

THENCE South 392 feet, mors or less,
l(f.ol(t;h; North side of t%; ubli).c road
o ar-m{so’ n-Astec ay )3

THENCE Westerly along the i‘lortg side
of said road 787 feet:

THENCE North 320 feat, more or less, to
the South line of said Highway 550;
THENCE Easterly along the South line of
said RHighway 652 feet, more or less,

to the point of beginning,

RXCERPTING therefrom the following tract:

BECINNINC 2t 8 point where the North
line of the pubiic rcad {old Farmington-

A 3E

Case No. ’}\/L

Astec y) crosses the East line of

said NE£SWi:

THENCE running North on said line 150
feot}

THENCE in a Southwesterly direction
paraf 1lel with said public road 450
set;

THENCE South 150 feet to the North side
of said public road:;

. THENCE Northeasterly along the North

side of said public road to the point
of beginning.

b d S Wy st S’ St st A g A g e A4 g A A S — oy

APPLICATION

Comes now the applicant, SOUTHWEST PRODUCTION COMPANY, a
co-partnership consisting of John H. Hill and Joseph P. Driscoll,
and alleges and states: _

1. That applicant i3 the owner of oil and gas leases

Page 1.




covering all of the W) of the above described Section 7, ex-
cepting tne 3.35 acTs trant anacifically described in the
caption hereof.

2. That all of the Wi of the above described Section 7
lies within the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool of San Juan County, New
Mexico, and that the gaptionod lands are all underlain by the
nou-es formation. and are reasonably expected to produce gas
therefrom.

3. That applicant has drilled a well at a standard loca-
<ion in the Wi of said Section 7 and completed the same as &
commercial producer in the Dakota formation.

b% That the 3.3G acre tract specifically described in
the caption hereof and 1ying within the W3 of the above
deseribed Section 7 is owned by Harold Marion Brimhall and
wife, Maleta Y. B_ri-hlll. whoase address is %5.5 Horth pirsc Place,
Thoenix, frizona. That applicant has made every reasonable
effort to obtain 2 jease from said individuals or to obtain
their joinder in the above jescribed well, and said owners
have consistently rqtusod to make any reasonable agreement
concerning the drilling and completion of such well. That
the sbove deseribed Wi of Section 7, excluding the 3.39 acres
sumed by Harold Marion Brimhall and wife, Maleta T. Brimhall,
as sst out above, contains 327.01 acres, and that applicant is
sntitled to an Order of this Commission establishing a non-
standard proration unit for production from the Dakota forma-
tion from the above described well consisting of 327.01 acres
and being the lands described in the caption herecf. That ap-

plicant is furties sntizled to said Order providing that it be

granted & 327.01 acreags factor in setting the allowabie for
such non-standard proration unit. |

5. That the names and addresses of all interested parties

Page 2.




ap this appiicatiss, =% far as known to the applicant, are set
out on Bxhibit A" attached hereto and made a part hereof.
WHEREFORE, applicant prays that this matter be set down

far a hearing before esither Trial Examiner or the Commission.
That due notice thereof be given in accord with the laws of
the Siste of New Mexico and the Rules of this Commission, and
that upon hearing thereof, froa the evidence to be adducea,
this Commission enter its Order establishing 2 non-standard
ges prorstion unit for the lands described in the caption hereof
and granting 2 327.01 acreage factor for the allowable for said
pon-standard unit, and making guch further Order as the parties
may be entitled to receive regarding the subject hereof.

SOUTHWEST FRODUCTION COMPANTY,

a co-partnership, consisting of

Jorn H, Hill and Joseph P.
Driscoll,

By

. « VEerity
Its Attorney
152 Petroleum Center Building
Farmington, New Mexico







BEFORE TERE OIL CONBERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATR OF NEW MEXICO

; This cause cams on for hearing at 9 o'clock a.m. on
. May 24, 1961, at Santa Fe, Eew Maxico, before Rlvis A. Utx,
‘WMmeythOtlwmmtmot
- New MNexieo, hereinsfter refeieid iv as the "Comsission.” in
5::mﬁmvtthm. nuumcmxmmummw
 tions.

NON, oh this day of June, 1961. tha Commissiom, a
WWMMxmmaMm. the
dence addused, 8nd ihe revcmesnaaticns of the Exswminer,
nvua. otx, aaeummumu-dumm

(1) That due publie notice having been given as regquired by
m. the Commission has jurisdistion of this cause and the subject
{mw.

{2} That tha anvlicant. Southwest PFroducticn Compeny, seeks
mumumumm prozation units in the

hem and Maleta Y. Brimhall, compeis-

ing iz sum total approximmtely 327.01
acres.

™) B/2 of said Section 7, emoeyt the 5/2
/4 SR/4 thexeof, comprising in sum
total approximately 300 acres.

(3} 7That the above-described nca-standard gas proration

units are presumad te de productive of gas from the Basin-Dakota
' GAS Pool. :




., ]
.
-

CASE No. 2288
Ol'd‘! No. ‘-1”1

(4) That the ownexs of any acreage in said Section 7
axcluded fron the above-dascribed non-standard units should be
permitted to bring a force-pooling application before the Commis-
sion tO have their acreage included in a gas proration wnit upon
reascnable terms and conditions.

g ! !mw w RHELUS

{1) That the following-described non-standard gas proration
units in the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool, San Juan County, New Mexico,
are heredy established:

(a) WwW/2 of Bection 7, Townskip 30 North,
Range 11 Waost, except the 3.39%-acre
tract thexein owned by Barbara Burn-
ham and Maleta Y. Brimbhall, compris-
ing in swm total approximmtely 327.01
acxres.

(b) R/2 of said Section 7, excospt the 8/2
Sw/4 SR/4 thereof, comprising in sum
toul spproximately 300 acres.

' FPROVIDED HOWEVER, That the acreage factor for allowabls
puarposss assigned to the subject units shaii bear the same ratie
- to & standard acreags factor as the acreage in eanch unit beazs to

;mnr:mmaszmulthmmnum-mm
. Gas Poold.

(2) That the cwnars of ary acreage in said Section 7
excluded from thes above--descrided non-standard units shall be
permitted to bring a force-pooling applicstion bdefore ths Commis-
sion to have their acreages included in a gas proration unit wpom
- reasonabls terms and conditions.

{3} That jurisdiction of this cause is retained for the
- entry of such further orders as the Commission may dsem NOCEsSSary.

g DONE at Santa Fe, New Maxico, on the day and year herein-
_ sbove designated.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL mxo: COMMISSION
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

PHONE CH 3-6691

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

PAGE 2

BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
SANTZ FE, NEW MEXICO
May 24, 1961

LXAMINER HEARING

IN THE MATTER OF:

CASE 2288 2Application of Southwest ProduciiSn Company

for two non-~standard gas proration units, San:

Juan County, New Mexico. Applicant, in the
above-stvled cause, seeks the establishment
of two non-standard gas proration units in
the Basin-Dakota Gas Pool, San Juan County,
New Mexico, described as follows:

(1) W/2 of Section 7, Township 30 North,
Range l1 West, except the 3.39-acre tract
therein owned by Harold M. Brimhall and
Maleta Y. Brimhall, comprising the sum total
approximately 327.01 acres.

(2) E/2 of Section 7, Township 30 North,
Range 11 West, except the S/2 SW/4 SE/4;
comprising in sum tctal approximately 300
acres.

- am mm e wm me mm e mm wm v me e wm e ame  me A s am e me e we A e we e e

BEFORE:
Elvis A. Utz, Examiner.
TRANSCRIPT OF PROCEEDINGS

— c— — o, — — ———— — —

MR. UITZ2: We will call Case No. Z2388.

1Y

-

-

[T TR TR T N 7 SN Y Y £ I Y B 1)

"

TR T I 7 Y )

— e w— ——— o e . mm e o —

MR. MORRIS: Application of Southwest Production Company

for two non-standard gas proration units, San Juan County, New

Mexico.

MR. UTZ: Are there any other appearances in the case?

MR, VERITY: George Verity icx the Apoplicant.

®
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PAGE 2

= MD will ©€au iuiww tne record
and give some explanution of an appearance entered by Mr. Columbus

wetzel of Phoenix, Arizona on behalf of Harold M. and Maleta Y.

Rrimhall at 2 later time.
MR. UTZ: You may proceed.
DIRECT EXAMINATION

BY MR. VERITY:

Q Will you state your name, please.

A Jack E. Jones.

O Mr. Jones, whet is your occupation at the present time?
A I'm 2 iland man.

Q Have you been employed extensively recently by Southwest

Production Company?

A Yes, sir; I have.

Q Have you endeavored to make, to obtain leases for them
under all the west half of Section 7, Township 30 North, Range 11
West in San Juan County?

& Yes, I have.

Q Will you tell the Commission, please, what Southwest
Production Company has done?

A We have leased everything except a tract of land owned by
Bérbara Burnham and the Brimhalls which comprises approximately
3.39 acres.

Q Have you endeavored to obtain a lease from these people?

A Yes, I have.
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PAGE 4

but a man I finally got the people settled down enough to discuss

[ﬁ 0 Have you 2lso endeavored to have them join in the drillinf

of 4 well to the Dakota?
it Yes, I have.
c will you pleese tell the Commission of your efforts in
this regard?
A wWell, I made two personzl contacts with the Brimhalls and
one with Mrs. Burnham. The first contact was in Phoenix with the

Brimhalls and after cbout three hours of being called everything

the situation and they refused to lease. They aliso refused to join
ug in the drilling of a well. The trouble seemed to be that South-
west had previously drilled a well in the north half of Seetion 18.
It was located on the Brimhalls' iland and the land is right by the
river and when they dug deep pits, water had started seeping in at
the time they dug. Southwest had not yet covered up the pits be-

cause they were waiting for the summer sun. Mr. Brimhall was very
unhappy about that and so he refused to discuss anything else be-

cause of those damages but after I got him calmed down a while, we
made arrangements to meet in Farmington the following week and we

were going out to look at the land in order to arrive at a settle-
ment of the daméges. I never received any call from the Brimhalls
or anything as to the time that I was supposed to meet with him. I

later found out from his daughter that he had been in town but she

e2id he hadn't bothered to call on her or her brother, that he had

_i




DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

PHONE CH 3-869)

PAGE °

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

talked to them and told them I wanted to talk to them. When I
arrived zt their house on the bllowing dey, ushedy was there. So,
I made about five attempts tc get in touch with them and finally
suggested at ten o'clock that night at which time we further dis-
cussed the problem. I made my offer and they agzin refused.

That was itl.

Q How much did they ask you in damzges for the locaxrion orf
the well up in Section 187

A $5,000.

O On your first cccosion to contact these people, did you
§ffer to buy or lease from them at the samec price you bought the

other lease?

5 Yes.
Q On your second contact, did you make any further offers?
2 I doubled the price and made an offer oun the damage which

I felt was somewhat iiberal.
0] Does Southwest Productions think it's possible to deal

with them on any kind of reasonable basis?

A No, sir.

Q This is the reason that wney want only a non-standard
uanit?

A Yes, sir. We feel that if we appear to force pool or
have them in thare that it would just be -- well, the relationship

wontld just 1: in for further trouble.

J

{Whereupon, Applicant's Exhibit 1

~

\/}
“§
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DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc

PHONE CH 3-6871

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MmEXICO

PAGE &

' marked for identification.)
o I hand you whut the reporter has maorked as Exhibit No. 1.
%Will vou please tell us whet that 1s?
5 2 This is 5 print of the officisl survey plat of Township
30 North, Range 1l %est.

o} Does it show the amount of acreage in the west half of

Section 77

B Yes, it does.
: 0 What is the total acreage in that area:
A Three humkred thnirty point four o.
Q So that there are 10.4 acres more than the usual 320 in

‘that half section?
; A Yes.
Q I believe you szid that there were 3.39 acres held by the

Brimhalls and Mrs. Burnham?

b2 Yes.

Q This leaves 327.01 acres in the unit without the 3.39?

2 Yes.

Q Has Southwestern Productions already drilled a well in the

west half?

% A Yes.

% Q It is a standard location in the Capitan?
g A Yes, the Nell Hall No. 1.

E Q That was completed in the Dakota?

5 Yes.

W

e e i e o aiet et e
" T S
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application to the west.

MR. VERITY: That's all we have at the moment on the

MR. MORRIS: Do vou plan to submit this in two phases of
the case?

MR. VERITY: I have no objection at all to proceeding
with all my evidence. Jctually, much cf it is the same with regard

to this leasing, so I'll go shead with the other if you want me to.

Q {By Mr. Verity) Does Southwest Production Company haeve

' leases in the east half of Section 7?

A Yes, sir.
Q Do you have leases from everyone in that half except the

south half of the southwest quarter of the southeast quarter?

A Yes.

Q And who owns that?

A Harold M. Brimhall and Maleta Y. Brimhall.

Q You have offered to obtain the lease from them on the

3.39 acres in the west half. Are you at the same time endeavoring
to negotiate a2 lease on this 20 acres?

B Yes.

Q Have you also endeavored to get them to join in the drill

ing of @ well on the east haif?

T

5 Yes.

Q Are the results the same?

A Yes.

2 Is the east half a standard sized half section?




:...---..-H-_-.?------1'-""'""""-------.r~

< - PACE 2
3 -
k z 7 Yes. - | ;
-~ |
i
; T rnd that would leczve 300 wcres in o unit without the 20
}‘ iacres?
. - s A Yes, sir.
: 3 |
E‘ : C Do you feel it's impossible to obtain any lease from them
i L
- 4 -
! . § }on this 20 acres on any kind of reasonable basis?
é : | :
- P~y . . , ;
A3 I believe so, &t the present time, hcugh it is my plan
=
- Ee 'to continue to attempt to obtain leases from them, but I -- on the
=
X3 ébasis of past experience, I believe I will be unsuccessful.
= |
' e G Is the same thing true with regard to their jcining voun?
- o :
% EE A Yes.
&~ | . . . .
- n' i Q Have you found these people irrational in endeavoring to
S
_ A ' deal with them?
= i
- & A Yes, sir.
- & 7 i
ES MR. VERITY: I believe iliat's zll we have.
_ 9 |
= MR. UTZ: Do you want to offer your exhibits?
_ . |
_ = MR. VERITY: We will offer Exhibit 1 2rnd I would also
— : t
- 2: o |like to offer for the Commission's consideration Order No. R-1748 !
x 8 | ;
- g
- = 3 wherein the Commission entered a 280J-acre non-standard unit in an
2 :
- — = . . .
« u 'identical situation.
— o
[ :
- § i That's all the testimony we have.
-l t
- < ; MR. UTZ: BAre there any other questions of the witness?
- ‘ MR. MORRIS: Yes, sir.
- | MR. MORRIS:
s ? Q Mr. Jones, in vour applicaticn for the 327.01 acre unit,
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"1t wus stated that Hiroia M. Drimhall and Molets Y. Brimhall were
! - . ' .

;the owners of the 3.3% acre tract left out. In your testimony

i

‘you stated that Barbarc Burnham was the owner. Could you explain

; that?

A wWell, at the time Mr. Verity prepared the application I
was going upon the information supplied by anotner party. I subse~

guently ran the record dewn and discovered that a deed had been

giveu o Ma2lets Brimhall and Barbara Burnham covering that acreage.

O Is that ownership in joint tenancy?
% A Yes.
Q So any position taken by Mrs. Birmhall --
| A I specifically upon finding out that Mrs. Brimhall had an

‘interest in the land, I contacted her and offered to lease the land
from her or to a2sk her to join us in the drilling of the wll and
e said she could not do it -~ "If I were to do that, mother would

kill me", so we dropped i: right there.

Q Mr. Jones, considering the first non-standard unit that

éyou testified with reference to, where geographically is the 3.39
{

éacre tract located roughly?

'
v

i

;east, or about right on the border between the northeast of the

%southwest and the southeast of the northwest of the area fronting

§

‘on the highway.

g Q Is it on the extremity of the unit? f
|

: A There is one small parcel between it and the external

1
@
i
!

t

i
|

i A Roughly, it would be located in the northeast of the south-

[T




- eace 10

boundatry, the extended DOUNAary OL wie wiiic.
i It would not be possible for tie 3.39 acre tract to be
cincluded in any other prorxstion unit formed in the area?
“ ) —_— ; Py No, sir.

Q That also Iiolds true of the 20 acres omitted from the

second tract under consideration?

i
PHONE CH 3.6491

e B

¥

AN SRS

Tha eouth half of the southwest of the southeast. It could
i

possibly; because we have the north half of eighteen units.

TR T e

S IS A

0 These two tracts owned by the Brimhells are pretty well

i

i
H
|

'isolated?

]

> b 1 e

A Yes, sir.

O And for that reason, would you expect the Brimhalls to
‘ever recover their share of the gas produced from the Basin-Dakota?
MR. VERITY: I object tc that question. I think the

Brimhalls have got legal opportunities to pursue their economic

;
4

rights with regard to this land and I don't think that this hearing

i

can or will cut off any of these rights even if the Commission

grants the order requested.

¢
T
{ MR. MORRIS: Would Southwest Production Company care to
|
|

1
DEARNLEY-MEIER REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

%&ketme position at the present time on their attitude toward a

]

forced pooling case that might be brought at z later date by the

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

i Brimhalls?

A 1.1 8 L. § 4 i

i MR. VERITY: I believe I can answer that question. We

4

think that the Brimhalils are entitled to forced pool this land if
? .

— -they want to 3o it. The statnte yives them that right and this is

t
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Theolr remedy, but to get along with them on ony Linc of -greoerent |
i

‘is an impossibilivy, wuo for ne o force posl them we think would
i, . . . R . . :
{just further compliczte the situctivu end wn Tecl that they have i

;got this rewmedy if thev want to pursue it any further. It would be|
}

by relatively simple matter foxr them to obtain this right and we

i

would be perfectly happy -nd in addition to that even after getting

2 non-standard order, if the Commission will cive us one, we stili

o]

&3]
+

‘t going to be unreassonable. Ve will do everything we can to

ili‘:e with these people and to ossist them in obtaining their proper
éeconomic rights, but we sure don't want to throw Sur pnsition with
regard to what we feel is the only way that we can proceed znd that
2is since they have refused at every juncture to do anything, they
‘have been adamant in not wanting to join this well ar enter into it
or make any kind of arrangement, we think the only thing for us to
do is to drill it ocurselves and we think this is a right which we
should have under the censtitution and statutes and rules and regu-
lations of the Commission.

MR. MORRIS: Do I understand youa correctly, Mr. Verity,

that you would offer no objection to a forced pooling application

‘brought by the owners of the acrcage left out?
MR. VERITY: That's a2 little ~-

MR. MORRIS: Of course, assuming that the Commission would(

 erter such order upon terms that are reasonable.

MR. VERITY: Yes, in line of your final statement I thiak

+it's little bit too broad, just to make & flar statement tlat we
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gy ~ g T

L wWousGni 'L OojCCT tC O pooling aeppiicat con't Tnaw what

=

they might do.
{; MR. MAQRIS: You do feel thot is their remedy?

* MR. VERITY: Yes. nd they hzve got & right to follow

that under any kind of reasonzble application. We would not object

to it. I don't think it would avail us anything if we did cbject.

PMONE CH j-6691

I
)
i
!

The truth of the matter is ii the good Lord would just remove these
people from our province of cperation, we would appreciate it, but '

' we know this is not likely, and so we -- I mean just physically,

not permanently.

oty

=

Ir. Morris) Do vou feel that vou made a reasonabie

offer to the Brimhalls and Mrs. Burnham?

A I believe I made ~—- I coffered them twice the going rate

for the acreage. I thought that was unreasonable of me but we

R REPORTING SERVICE, Inc.

v
4

wanted to get them so I made the offer.
Q Would you care to state what the offer was?

2 It was $100 a acre.

i MR. MORRTS: T have no further cquestions at this time.

| I would like to stzte the position of the Brimhalls in this

DEARNLEY-MEIFE

case as I understood it from conferring with their attorney.

MR. UTZ: You may proceed.

ALBUQUERQUE, NEW MEXICO

THE WITNESS: In addition to the $100, I offered 17%%

royalty which was aiso in excess of Lthal bceld by othsr psriiss in

the area.

MR. MORRIS: Mr. Examiner, the Commissicn has received a |
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h H

;Lctter from Mr. Columbus fetzel, HLLsTrev At Low, Phoenix, Arizona.)
|
lThis letter was received on May 23 -~ yeste:rdsy. Mr. Wetzel in his%
i :
[letter states that he represcents Mekta Y. Brimhall and Harold M. !
1 i
'Brimhall, that they have received notice of the subject applicationi
1 i
i !

and thai ihey reaquest @& continuance because they have hud inadequateé
opportunity to prepare @ case to represent their positicn.  The

letter continues to state that they are protesting their inclusion

§into any unii keing formed including their zcresge because of the

lapparent discrepancy in the position taken in the applicatiovin ke

|

!

‘brought today. I engaged in a telephone conversation with Mr.
‘Wetzel this morning znd he stated that he would withdraw his motion
éfor a continuance and would not take any position at all in this
‘hearing today provided that he have the right to have a hearing de
navo if e did not like the order entered as a result 6f this hear-
ing.

I infomned Mr. Vetzel that he would have that right at any
rate and I would state his position for the record at the hearing |
%today. I would like to offer the letter received from Mr. Wetzel

into evidence inasmuch zs our rule concerning de novo hearings pro-

]

%vides that any party adversely affected has the right to a de novo
‘hearing. Certainly the Brimhalls would have the right to a de novo
i

ihearing whether any correspondence had been received or any appear-

cance enm red by their attorney at all in this hearing.

MR. VERITY: We have no objection teo thie offer or entry

‘s sjgnificant that
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i through their counscl, they are just underscoring our prayay for
!relief here in saying that they did not want to Fe included in this
junit. We think this is further reason that the Commission should

. grant the prayer of eazcn of the applications ond grant two non-

1

i

standard units.

MR. MORRIS: I have no further guestions.

MR. VERITY: I would just like to say this much to the

i

TCommission: We feel that in cases like this that the Commission

%borrows trouble if they endeavor t¢ envision what is best for peo-
fple like this in this kind of a hearing. We think that the Commis-
ksion should rule upon the evidence that is presented to it and tha
it should take cognizance of the fact that people can be difficult

and that the best ends of industry and the public in general are

served if people are left to their proper legal remedies. They

gnot only have not presented any evidence why these non-standard
{

(2]

units should not be granted. but zctually pointed out that they don

i
?want any part of this well or unit, ond itnerefore, we think that it
iincumbent for the Commission to grant the order requested in these
icases. As we have already ascknowledged to the Commission’'s counsel
;

éwe certainly would not presume to stop zn zpplication for forced
;pooling.

E The law gives them this rdight if they ar

il

MR. UTZ: ‘'ithout objection Exhibit No. 1 will be entered

!

*

y
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Te st the time !
that the next well is drilled apd at the <icsc of the drilling and \

‘completion of the one that has been already completed on the west

:,\half.

dgain, we want to say that we have been reasonable with these

e e e

people with or without £iling an application Lo force peol Tf

o
there is any Wway to get along with them by agreement even after an

Eorder has bheen filed, we will do sO. Wle earnestly solicit that
i

the Commission 21llow Southwest production Company to drill the ocis

|
%

‘age which it owns and thet it e given allowable based thereon.
MR. UTZ: Your position, then, Mr. Verity 1is that if the

;Brimhalls care Lo recover their shaxre of reserve under this sction

i
i

‘ef land that their recou.sse is to application for force pooling?
\ MR. VERITY: That 1s correct, or to make & reasonable
effort to come to agreement with us, either by negotiation OT by

legal remedy -

e e e e e

\ MR. UTZ: Are there any other gquestions Or any other
1statements in this case? , \
i
|

n

! The witness may be excused.
¢

L

(:iitness excused.)

i The case will ke taken under advisement.
{

|

|
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